
Since 2005, the Ohio Health Issues 
Poll (OHIP) has tracked health 
opinions and health status of adults 
in the state. An important indicator 
of well-being in the state is adults’ 
overall self-rated health status.

OHIP asks “Would you say that, 
in general, your health is excellent, 
very good, good, fair or poor?”

Ohioans living above 
200% FPL1 consistently 
report better health

In Ohio and in similar national 
surveys, adults with higher incomes 
report being in better health. Do 
healthy people make more money 
because they can work more days or 
at better jobs? Or are people who 
make more money healthier because 
they have resources to preserve 
and improve their health? It is not 
possible to clearly answer these 
questions because many factors affect 
both health status and income.  

Since OHIP began, people with 
higher incomes have consistently 
reported better health status. Each 

year since 2005 more than 6 in 
10 Ohioans living above 200% of 
the federal poverty level (FPL)1 
reported being in “excellent” or 
“very good” health. This compares 
with between 2 in 10 and 3 in 10 
Ohioans living below 100% FPL.

Self-reported health status 
improves for poorest

In 2012 more than 3 in 10 Ohio 
adults living below 100% FPL (36%) 

reported being in “excellent” or 
“very good” health, up from lows 
of 2 in 10 in 2008 and 2010. The 
2012 rate is the highest percentage 
of adults in this poverty category 
reporting “excellent” or “very 
good” health in OHIP history. 

By contrast, 3 in 10 Ohioans living 
between 100% and 200% FPL 
(34%) reported being in “excellent” 
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1100% of the federal poverty level (FPL) in 2011 was 
an annual household income of $22,350 and 200% 
FPL was $44,700, both for a family of four. 

46%

Ohio adults reporting “excellent” or “very good” health, by household income, 
2005-2012

41%

2005 2006

100%-200% FPL

<100% FPL

>200% FPL1

40%

29%

67%

45%

28%

64%64% 64%

50%

22%

32%

60%

50%

80%

70%

40%

20%

10%

30%

0%
2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012

60% 60%

46%

21% 21%

39%

65%

34%

36%

34%

66%



or “very good” health. This is 
down from a high of more than 
5 in 10 adults (54%) in 2006 and 
is the lowest percentage of adults 
in this poverty category reporting 
“excellent” or “very good” health in 
OHIP history.

Although the difference in health 
status between adults living below 
100% FPL and those living between 
100% FPL and 200% FPL is not 
statistically significant, this is the 
first time in OHIP history that 
adults living below 100% FPL rate 
their health better than those living 
between 100% and 200% FPL. It is 
not clear why this shift has occurred, 
but it is clear that adults living 
above 200% FPL consistently rate 
their health much higher than those 
living below 200% FPL.


